COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS

May 22, 2003, 7 PM

Council Chambers

Germantown Municipal Center

NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS REPRESENTED:  Allenby Lakes, Bromley, Duntreath, English Meadows, Galway Green, Gardens of Oakleigh, Germantown Station, Poplar Estates, Riverchase, Shady Creek, The Village of Wicklow, Waverly Crossing.

GUESTS:  Louis Lacey, Tim Smyth, Sharon Goldsworthy, Bill Stemmler, and Marge Riepe.

CALL TO ORDER: Billy Brown called the meeting to order at 7:07 PM.

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS:  New representatives John Lunt (Bromley), Sandra Newsom (Galway Green), and John Gregory (Gardens of Oakleigh) introduced themselves.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The minutes were approved as written.

GUEST SPEAKERS:  Louis Lacey, Manager of Vector Control Services, Shelby County Health Department, spoke about the “Fight the Bite” program and the West Nile Virus.

He explained that there are three components to the Vector Control program:  1) Larvacide—which involves treating standing water.  12 crews work in 10 zones throughout the County daily.  There are 47 different species of mosquitoes in Memphis, but only two species that cause concern.  It takes 48 hours for an egg raft to mature and produce 75-375 mosquitoes.  A mosquito covers a 5-mile radius.  Breeding mosquitoes is a serious offense, and citations will be issued; 2) Adulticide—13 trucks spray EPA-approved pesticide.  Mosquitoes must be flying for this to work, and it is hard to control mobile mosquitoes; and 3) Capturing live birds and testing them for the virus.  Also, dead birds and mosquitoes can be shipped and tested by the CDC.  There are several things citizens can do to help protect against mosquitoes:  at dusk and dawn wear repellant and long-sleeved clothing; make sure that screens on your doors and windows are in good repair; and eliminate all standing water.  Neighborhood associations can do a door-to-door survey and tell neighbors to eliminate standing water in flowerpots, pools, and gutters.  Mosquito fish (gunbisia minnows, which are provided by the Board of Health) can be put in ponds.  BTI (a donut shaped insecticide which you can get at Home Depot) can be put in standing water.

Parker McCaleb, Chairman of the Environmental Commission, talked about the City’s role in the larvaciding program.  The County will spray Germantown three times this summer.  The City urges residents to watch out for ankle and arm mosquito bites, cut their grass, check sprinkler heads for standing water (especially in lawn irrigation systems), water yards only 1” each week, use toads and dragonflies to eat mosquitoes, and erect marten or bat houses.  The City is focusing on parks, drainage ditches, and residential complaints.

Tim Smyth, Board member of the Memphis Orchestral Society and GT resident, spoke about the Memphis Symphony and the new Cannon Center.  He gave a brief history of the Symphony League, the largest arts organization in Memphis, and talked about the 85-member orchestra.  6 Masterworks concerts will be at GPAC on Sunday afternoons, and there will be a special New Year’s Eve concert at GPAC.  The Symphony pays approximately $20,000 in rent to GPAC, and ¼ of the Symphony subscribers live in the 38138 and 38139 zip codes.  The Cannon Center was completed in January, after a 6-year renovation, and seats 2000.  Ticket prices range from $10-$75/seat.

OLD BUSINESS:

Walk on the Wild Side—Billy Brown reported that the Walk was April 26, from 9 AM-2 PM.  There were several information stations, and a folk group performed.

Mayor’s Report—Mayor Goldsworthy talked about the 40-cent tax increase for 2004.  She explained that this is based on the City’s five-year plan.  The last tax increase was in l994, and before that in 1982.  The reduction in State revenue to the City, the economy, the shortfall in interest income, the loss of the Hall dividend tax, and the loss of sales tax from Wal-Mart all contributed to the need for this increase.  The City has trimmed $1.3 million from the budget, and it still has a AAA bond rating from Standard & Poor’s and Moody’s.

Police Department Report—Detective Bill Stemmler reported that the First Tennessee bank robbery and the invasion at Corbin Road have been solved.  The Department is still working on the Fountain Square homicide and the Waverly Crossing/Germantown Station invasions.  Mail theft is occurring in the City.  The Police suggest that citizens take outgoing mail directly to the Post Office.  If you must leave outgoing mail in your mailbox, DO NOT use the red flag.  Thieves are targeting boxes with flags raised, stealing the mail, counterfeiting checks, and stealing identities.

City website—Marge Riepe, Community Relations Officer, demonstrated the new City website.  The site can be accessed at www.ci.germantown.tn.us, www.germantowntennessee.us, and www.germantowngov.us.  Complaints can be entered online in the “Mayor’s Action Center”, and citizens can sign up for the Police Alert Network after June 1.  Go to the “What’s New” section on the homepage.  The CONA website can be accessed by clicking on “Our Community” and then on “Neighborhood Associations”. 

NEW BUSINESS:

Announcements—Luci Cromer asked any neighborhood associations with their own websites to contact her with the addresses of those sites so links to them could be established from the CONA website.

Next Meeting—The next meeting will be July 24, 2003, at 7 PM, in the Council Chambers of the Germantown Municipal Center.

ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting was adjourned at 8:42 PM.  

